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Fatal Car vs. Motorcycle Accident in Wallingford 

On July 8, 2025, Wallingford Police responded to a traffic accident on South Colony Road 

near its intersection with the Wharton Brook Connector (Entrance to I-91) involving a motorcycle. 

After the initial investigation, officers determined it was a two-vehicle crash involving a motorcycle 

(Suzuki SV650) and a Lexus RX450. The motorcyclist was heading north, while the Lexus was 

traveling south, when the driver made a left turn onto the Wharton Brook Connector, resulting in 

the collision. First responders attempted life-saving measures on the motorcyclist, who ultimately 

died from his injuries. The motorcyclist was a 19-year-old male. The other driver involved is a 46-

year-old male who remained on scene and cooperated during the investigation. No arrests were 

made at the scene.  

Traffic flow was restricted for several hours during the investigation. The Wallingford Fire 

Department assisted with the incident. The scene is now clear.  

Members of the Wallingford Police Patrol and Traffic Divisions continue to investigate this 

case. Anyone who saw the incident or has information is asked to call the Wallingford Traffic 

Division at 203-294-2623.   
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